Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

April 5, 2010

Members in attendance:  Mr. Wise, Chair; Mr. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. Barnes, Eagle Advisor; Mr. Rennebaum; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster and Mt. Rushmore; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor/Activities; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain; Mr. Heron; Mr. Lee

Approval of March Troop Committee Minutes (McGregor/all)

Treasurer’s Report (Mr. Cannon)

· The troop currently has approximately $18,000 in the bank, which includes collections for summer camp and Mt. Rushmore. 

· Approximately $5,600 is owed in dues for the year.

Eagle Proposal (Matt Anderson)

· Matt’s project is to repair, provide maintenance, clean and paint Ashland United Methodist Church’s storage building for mission supplies. The fascia board and trim are rotting.

· Cost will be about $275, and will be raised from church members. The church already has some supplies, including ladders, scaffolding and brushes, which will help with the cost.

· Matt estimates he will need two Saturdays, 10 - 15 boys and 160 – 200 man hours. He is looking at the first and third weekends in May.

· Project was approved with suggestions.

Scoutmaster’s Report (Mr. Lee)

· The Gun Club campout was good, with 35 – 38 boys, good weather, and good food.  The boys filled 200 sandbags for a service project.  The president of the club invited the troop to come back any time. Mr. Ranta and Mr. Jaques helped with archery. Several scouts qualified in shotgun and/or rifle. The trip was better than last year’s because it was just our troop. Special thanks to Mr. Hunton.

· Greg Harmon, Austin Waguespack and Taylor Boyd had their Eagle Court of Honor on March 21 at Redeemer Lutheran Church.

Mr. Heron (Crossovers)

· The troop has 13 new scouts—six from Pack 95; three from pack 413; one from Pack 153. The remainder were unaffiliated.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor/Activities)

· The Hunting Island campout is scheduled for April 16 – 18. So far, 30 scouts and 11 adults have signed up. Hunting Island is a primitive site, close to the restroom and beach. Beware of ticks and standing water. The site is not that large. With so many scouts coming, they should try to double-up.

Mr. McGregor (Mt. Rushmore)

· Everything is going well. The boys will attempt to earn their Indian Lore, Weather and American Heritage merit badges during their trip. Each car will be designated as a mobile badge vehicle, and the boys will rotate between them. Mr. Barnes may be able to supply some materials for the Indian Lore badge.

· Because of the inclusion of an adult female on the trip, Mr. McGregor requested $240 in troop funds to help with the cost of hotel rooms. The request was approved.

Mr. Croom (Camp Rainey Mountain)

· 46 scouts have signed up for summer camp.  Mr. Croom needs to know how many adults will attend. Of the number attending, two are in high adventure, and 12 are grubbies. Three Eagle Scouts will attend (Jesse, Mason and Matt). Richard Hunton will have earned his Eagle by then, and may attend.

· Mr. Shelton, Mr. Clamp, Mr. Lee and Mr. Bebber will attend at least part of the week.

· Mr. Cannon would like a list of scouts attending for billing purposes. Mr. Croom and Mr. Cannon will figure out a payment schedule for grubbies.

· Mr. Lee and Mr. Croom are trying to arrange free physicals. They are currently scheduled for June 26th, but Mr. Lee will see if he can move them up. New forms are needed and available; scouts will need annual physicals.

(New Business)

· There is an 8-man boat available for Sea Base. It can be up to half adults. Do we want it for next year. Mr. Rennebaum will lead the effort if we decide to pursue a Sea Base trip. There will be a ranking system to decide eligibility of scouts and adults to attend.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle and OA)

· Hunter Frady is going for his Eagle and will turn in materials tomorrow. 

· Matt Anderson is reworking his Eagle book,

· Potential Eagles need to be active in the troop.

· Richard Hunton had a long, difficult, large Eagle project that is finally finished.

· OA ordeal is May 14 – 16, and the summer fellowship will be in August.

· The BSA offer a “Technology Chip” that is similar to the “Totin’ Chip.” The troop may want to have a meeting focused on earning that chip. Matt Short may lead (possibly with assistance from Mr. McGregor).

Mr. Wise (Rechartering)

· The troop is rechartered as a centennial quality unit.

Mr. Law (Advancements)

· Langley Brimm and Edward Izett should be up-to-date with wood advancement bricks by the next Court of Honor.

· The troop will begin recognizing scouts with different levels of community service.

Mr. Clamp (Chaplain)

· The Chaplains Aids have started doing “chaplain’s minutes” at the end of each meeting. Jackson McGregor has been doing a great job. Mr. Clamp is working with the other chaplain’s aid.

· The State Department of Natural Resources is offering a Forestry Merit Badge that can be earned on April 27. The cost is $6.00 and the class will be offered at Harbison State Forest. Mr. Ranta agreed to manage registration for the troop.

Mr. Rennebaum (Leadership)

· The troop’s leadership is good. The boys work well together.

Other

· Our SPL, Ryan Smith, is running for Junior Class President at Dutch Fork High School.

